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TERMINATION OF GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS AT EXXONMOBIL 
OIL CORPORATION SERVICE STATION #18-H7A, 855 WENDY DRIVE, NEWBURY PARK, 
CALIFORNIA (ORDER NO. R4-2002-0030, SERIES NO. 006, Cl-8470) 

Dear Mr. Ha'nely: 

In our letter dated October 2, 2002, we informed you that the subject discharge is regulated 
under Order No. R4-2002-0030, which specifies your Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR). 

In the fax dated October 11, 201 1, you requested the termination of the WDR coverage under 
Board Order No. R4-2002-0030 because the groundwater extraction and treatment system 
(GWET) has been 'shut down and there is no re-injection of treated groundwater at the subject 
site. 

Since you have no plan to operate GEWT in the future, the coverage for the subject facility, 
under Board Order No. R4-2002-0030, is hereby terminated with the exception of enforcement 
under the terms of the permit. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Dr. Ann Chang at (213) 620- 
6122 or the Chief of Groundwater Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric Wu, at (213) 576-6683. 

Sincerely, 

Samuel Unger, P. 
Executive Officer 

cc: Mr. David Salter, Ventura County Environmental Health Division 
Mr. James Anderson, Cardno ERI 

Cnliforrzin E~zvironnzerztnl Protection Agency 

e3 Recycled Paper 


